
Department of Port Control 
Request for Legislation 

 
Ordinance No. : 266-2022                  Division of Operations – Field Maintenance 
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

The Department of Port Control is requesting authority to exercise the first 
option to renew Contract No. RC2020-051 with Fabrizi Recycling Inc. for heavy-
duty equipment and other equipment with operators for the various divisions of 
the Department of Port Control.   
 
Background/Purpose:  
 
The Department of Port Control is required to under FAA Part 139 subpart D to 
maintain runway safety areas free of ruts, humps, standing water and 
depressions. Each safety must be capable under dry conditions of supporting the 
occasional passage of aircraft and other equipment. 
 
Scope of Work:    
 
To provide heavy-duty equipment with operators and other equipment for FAA 
Part 139 work, construction projects and other maintenance requirements for the 
various divisions of the Department of Port Control, on an as needed basis, as 
determined by the Department of Port Control in its sole discretion. 
  
Justification/Urgency:   
 
An emergency ordinance authorizing the procurement by one or more 
requirement contracts for heavy-duty equipment with operators and other 
equipment for the various divisions of the department of Port Control for a 
period of two-years with two one year options.  The current contract for heavy-
duty equipment with operators will expire August 8th, 2022.     

 
Anticipated cost: The anticipated cost for heavy-duty equipment with
operators is approximately $625,000 for two remaining option years.   
 
Schedule or Term of Contract:   
 
The Department of Port Control is requesting to exercise the first of the one year 
options to renew.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



Current Vendors/Contracts  
 

        Vendor Name               Vendor Address     Contract No.       Amount 
 Fabrizi Recycling Inc. 389 Columbia Road 

Valley City. Ohio 44280-9799  
         RC2020*051     $1,179,061 

       Four Year 
                      
 


